Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting

Meeting held upstairs in Town Hall

Tuesday – February 20, 2019

Attending: Town Manager Edward Samson

Selectmen David Stickney and Leon Rideout (Leo Enos was absent)

Others: Janet Arsenault and Melissa Hanson.

The meeting was called to order by Leon Rideout at 6:30 P.M., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC HEARING:

A Public Hearing was opened at 6:30 P.M. According to RSA 284:51 regarding the operation of KENO games within the Town of Lancaster.

OLD BUSINESS:

To review and approve the minutes of the February 5, 2018 meeting.

A motion was made by David Stickney and seconded by Leon Rideout to approve the minutes as written. A vote was taken and the motion carried.

Department Head Updates: None

Paperwork to be signed:

The Selectmen signed the Warrant for Town Meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: None

INFORMATION:

Building Permits:

Ryan & Valarie Christopher 41 Water St. Permit #18-003

Renewal of Permit #17-018 – additional work for renovations.

Catherine Mros 17 Bunker Hill St. Permit #18-002

Pour concrete slab floors and install insulation throughout the building.

Janet Arsenault asked about the voting for the KENO at Town Meeting. She was told that it was the last article and it would be discussed at Town Meeting. She stated that she had heard positive things regarding it. She felt that it would be good to have in Town rather than having people go to other towns to play. It was stated that the VFW was considering putting it in, nothing definite as of yet.

There was some general discussion on the workings at the Police Department.

The Public Hearing was closed at 6:45 P.M.

With nothing further to come before the meeting a motion was called for to adjourn.

A motion was made b	y David Stickney a	and seconded by	Leon Rideout	to adjourn.	A vote v	vas
taken and the meetin	g adjourned at 6:4'	7 P.M.				

Respectfully:	Approved:
Sandra E. Doolan – Clerk	Board of Selectmen Leo Enos – Chairman
	Leon Rideout
	David Stickney